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Summer 2021 newsletter of the Presbyterian Women 

 of the Presbytery of Scioto Valley 

 

Seeking Shalom 
As we nurture our faith through prayer and Bible study 

  Summer Gathering 
Saturday,  August 28  9:30 a.m. via ZOOM 

 

      

    “What My Grandmothers Taught Me”  
                     Horizon’s bible study

Cody F. Miller – artist for this study 

Rev. Katie Kinnison – workshop on the study 

Devotions: Jayne Elgin & Patti Amy (Gahanna Mifflin) 
   

 

 

How do you join the Zoom Gathering? 

 

Women wishing to attend the Zoom-based Summer l Gathering should register by 

August  26 by submitting their name, the name of their church (including city), phone 

number, and email address to Martha Pool via email (preferred) mjpool53@gmail.com 

or by calling and leaving a voicemail message at 740-407-1708.  

 

A Zoom invitation will be emailed no sooner than 24 hours prior to the gathering. If 

more than one person will be sharing your Zoom broadcast, you may include their 

names, if you know when you register.  The Zoom meeting can be accessed with video 

and audio using pc, iPad, or smartphone and even by the old-fashioned way (audio 

only), by calling on a phone (toll charges may apply). 
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From the Moderator………. Martha Pool 

 

Let me reminisce for a few minutes.  When I 
concluded my term as moderator (the first time) 
in April 2000, some of you may remember that 
we spent that year building the house of 
PW.  We used the four newsletters and four 
gatherings to metaphorically build a house 
starting with the blueprints and foundation, 
then walls, roof, plumbing and wiring, and 
finishing touches (using the PW purpose to 
interpret all of those things).  We ended with an open house at Spring 
Gathering.  You may also remember that the CT leaders wore play 
construction hats and carpenter’s aprons as identifiers at the 
gatherings.  With a bit of tongue in cheek, I passed the key to that house 
to the next moderator, Lynn Coons, with the added caveat that there was 
a pool in the backyard (and she was ever so grateful!).  

Well, the key has been handed back to me and I must say the house of PW 
looks a bit different. It seems well-lived in and quite comfortable, but it 
appears that some parts might benefit from a bit of repair and 
updating.  That’s what 21 years will do to any house!  But as I survey our 
PW house, I think we not only need to update things but even expand it. 
Are you ready for some changes?  Fasten your seatbelts and hold onto 
your hats!  When the CT met in May and June to begin planning for this 
current year, I began to share some of my ideas with them, which then led 
to forming a smaller task group (the Dream Team) to determine where to 
start to enlarge this house of PW.  Check out the survey (found elsewhere 
in this newsletter) to see some of those ideas and to ascertain your 
interest in any or all of them.   

Change does not come easy.  And change is messy.  We can’t keep doing 
the same things expecting something different.  It doesn’t work that 
way.  So, I’m jumping in with both feet to see what God has in store for 
PW/PSV.  Please, join me in this venture.  Your ideas, prayers, and support 
are needed and welcomed to see this remodeling to completion.  It’s going 
to be one wild ride – I guarantee it!   

Shalom, 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

PW Coordinating Team 2021-2022 
 
Martha Pool, Moderator 
mjpool53@gmail.com 

740-407-1708 
 
Vanadean  (Vann)Rogers 
Vice Moderator for Studies and 
Spiritual Development 
nnavrogers47@gmail.com 
513-505-6919 
 
Lynn Coons, Vice Moderator  
for Mission Interpretation 
lynn.coons@gmail.com 
614-783-5302 
 
Susan Imel, Vice Moderator 
for Justice and Peace  
 & newsletter  Circulation 
susanimel1@gmail.com 
614-813-7875 
 
Alice Harker, Secretary 
aharker1@yahoo.com 
740-248-6083 
 
Nancy Shuster, Treasurer 
nandshu@aol.com 
614-519-9755 
 
Lynne McLeish. Directory/Newsletter 
ronly@windstream.net 
740-763-4188 - home 
740-334-457 - cell 
 
Judy Oeder, Communicator 
igoeder@hotmail.com 
614-561-9458 
 
Search Committee 
Louise Davidson, chair 
lchdavidson011@gmail.com 
 
Diane Boster, Nancy Shuster, & 
Ruth Cooper 740-344-9608 
c00pers@roadrunner.com 
 
Charlsie Ramsey, Member-at-large 
charlsieramsey715@gmail.com 

740-322-3028 (cell) 
 
Resource Liaisons 
Karen Hypes 
hypeskaren@gmail  
740-364-0850, 614-937-6723, (cell) 
 
Jane McKee 
rojam189@live.com 
(h) 740-763-2002 
 
Diane Boster 

dianeboster123@gmail.com 
740-289-2866 

mailto:nnavrogers47@gmail.com
mailto:susanimel1@gmail.com
mailto:nandshu@aol.com
mailto:ronly@windstream.net
mailto:igoeder@hotmail.com
mailto:lchdavidson011@gmail.com
mailto:dianeboster123@gmail.com
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 PW/PSV Gathering Schedule for 2021-2022 

August 28, 9:30-11:30 am, via Zoom 

October 23, 10:00 am-2:30 pm, place yet to be determined 

February 26, 9:30-11:30 am, via Zoom 

April 23, 10 am-2:30 pm, place yet to be determined 

 

Meet with your PW Moderator, Martha Pool 

Your PW Moderator is making herself available to meet in person or on Zoom for conversation 

and questions.  She is interested in experiencing firsthand what your church’s group is doing or 

not doing, where you are struggling or where you are finding success.  To get this started she 

has come up with some days/times in August and September to join her on Zoom from 

anywhere you might be.  Contact her (mjpool53@gmail.com) so she can send you a Zoom 

invitation for the day you are available.  Here are the days you can choose from: 

• Thursday, August 19, 10 am 

• Saturday, August 28, following Summer Gathering 

• Monday, August 30, 7 pm 

• Thursday, September 9, 7:30 pm 

• Wednesday, September29, 2 pm 

 

PW/PSV has an email address! 

Do you need PW resources but don’t know where to turn? You’d like to have a speaker for your 

circle? You have a question about PW but don’t know who to ask? Send your questions and 

requests to the new PW/PSV email address: psvpresbywomen@gmail.com 

The message will actually go to our secretary, Alice Harker, who will get the message to 

appropriate persons on the CT who could help answer your questions and requests. 

PW/PSV logo    PW/PSV would like to create a logo specifically for us.  It would go on 

letterhead, on our website and Facebook pages, etc.  Are you creative with visual symbols?  Do 

you enjoy experimenting with colors, shapes, words?  Do you have ideas for a logo?  We would 

love to see what you create.  Send your samples to Martha Pool, mjpool53@gmail.com by 

September 1. 

PW/PSV webpage 

Using our internet browser, go to www.psvonline.org. Scroll down and click on Nurture and 

Outreach.  Scroll down again and click on Presbyterian Women.  That takes you to our 

webpage.  The direct link is https://psvonline.org/presbytery-leadership/nurture-outreach-

commission/pw-presbyterian-women/. 

mailto:mjpool53@gmail.com
mailto:psvpresbywomen@gmail.com
mailto:mjpool53@gmail.com
http://www.psvonline.org/
https://psvonline.org/presbytery-leadership/nurture-outreach-commission/pw-presbyterian-women/
https://psvonline.org/presbytery-leadership/nurture-outreach-commission/pw-presbyterian-women/
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About the Summer Gathering……. 
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Meet our program presenters…….  

      

 

 

 Cody F. Miller’s paintings have been exhibited in 

solo and group exhibitions in galleries, art festivals, and 

museums. His work has been shown at the Toledo 

Museum of Art, the Columbus Museum of Art, the 

Dayton Centre Gallery, the International Arts & Music 

Festival in Los Angeles, the Viewpoint Gallery in 

Schenectady, New York, the Ohio Art League Gallery in 

Columbus, Ohio, the Johnson-Humrickhouse Museum in 

Coshocton, Ohio, the Gates of Eden Gallery in Peoria, 

Illinois, and the Artworks Gallery in Newark, Ohio. He 

has also given lectures and shown his paintings at Adrian College in Adrian, Michigan, Grace 

Fellowship Church in Mansfield, Ohio, and Monroe County Community College in Monroe, 

Michigan.  

   Mr. Miller is the recipient of numerous awards and honors. He received an Ohio Arts Council 

Individual Artist Fellowship Award in 2002. He was awarded “Best of Show” at the Riverfront Art 

Festival in 2009 and “Award of Merit” in 2010, Third Place at the Art on the Mall Art Festival in 

2009, First Place at Art by the Falls in 2004, “Best of Show” at the Westerville Music & Arts 

Festival in 2012 and 2001, First Place in Keybank’s Accessible Expressions Exhibit in 2000 and 

“Best of Show” in the 1998 Exhibition.  

   Three of his paintings were published in “New Creative Collage Techniques,” by Nita 

Leland. He designed and coordinated a community mural at the Vineyard’s Urban Ministry Food 

Pantry in 2009; and he painted a mural at the Vineyard Community Center in 2007. He also 

collaborated on murals in a Chinese hospital for orphans in 1997. Cody Miller was born in 

Columbus, Ohio, in 1972, and resides there with his wife and two sons. He received his B.F.A. 

in 1995 from the Columbus College of Art and Design in Columbus, Ohio. Mr. Miller was the art 

instructor at Art Bridge Studio, a division of United Cerebral Palsy of Central Ohio for 16 years, 

and is currently a resident artist at the Goodwill Art Studio and Gallery. 

 

Rev. Katie Kinnison is a familiar face to PWPSV which is our good fortune. She is an ordained 

Presbyterian pastor who has spoken at many PW events at Presbytery and Synod Gatherings, 

particularly to introduce the Horizons study. Formerly an Associate Pastor at Covenant, she 

provided monthly training for Bible  study and constant encouragement for PW.  
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Bystander Intervention Training 

(Free via Zoom, multiple days/times) - The one-hour, interactive training will teach you the 5D’s 

of bystander intervention methodology. It will begin by talking about the types of disrespect that 

Asian and Asian American folks are facing right now — from microaggressions to violence — 

using a tool we call the “spectrum of disrespect.” You’ll learn what to look for and the positive 

impact that bystander intervention has on individuals and communities.  Five strategies for 

intervention will be shared: distract, delegate, document, delay, and direct; and how to prioritize 

your own safety while intervening.   

There will be time at the end of the training for practice, and you’ll leave feeling more confident 

intervening the next time you see Anti-Asian/American harassment (or harassment towards 

anyone) online or in person. 

Registration (free) is available through www.ihollaback.org/bystanderintervention/. 

Presbytery Prayer Team 

The Presbytery Nurture and Outreach Commission is going to establish a Presbytery 

Prayer Team (PPT) in the near future.  Alice Phillips from Plain City PC will lead this team 

and it will meet weekly via Zoom to pray for any concerns that have been emailed or 

shared with the team and to pray for the church/pastor of the week.  If you would be 

interested in serving on this team as a representative from PW/PSV, please let Martha 

Pool (mjpool53@gmail.com) know. 

 

         A Book for Every Child  

 

Dolly Parton’s Imagination Library is dedicated to inspiring a love of reading by gifting books free 

of charge to children from birth to age five, through funding shared by Dolly Parton and local 

community partners in the United States, United Kingdom, Canada, Australia and Republic of 

Ireland.  

Inspired by her father’s inability to read and write Dolly started her Imagination Library in 1995 

for the children within her home county. Today, her program spans five countries and gifts over 

1 million free books each month to children around the world. 

This program is available to every child in Ohio.  There are more than 700,000 children in Ohio 

eligible to sign up to receive books, but only about a third of them are currently enrolled. Pass 

on the information or give gifts to those around you who could be part of this endeavor.  Visit 

www.imaginationlibrary.com to enroll children. 

http://www.ihollaback.org/bystanderintervention/
mailto:mjpool53@gmail.com
http://www.imaginationlibrary.com/
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        MISSION INTERPRETATION  - VM Lynn Coons 

 

Mission:  From the Latin word mitto, mittere, missus, meaning to send or sent.  

Specifically, a body of persons sent by a church to carry on religious work, esp. 

evangelization in foreign lands, and often to establish schools, hospitals, etc.  (The 

Random House Dictionary of the English Language, Jess Stein, Editor in Chief, 1967) 

I’ve been thinking a lot about mission since I volunteered to serve as VM for Mission 

Interpretation.  Frankly, I’ve been doing a lot of remembering.  How did I come to care so much 

about mission?   

I’ve been exposed to mission since I was a child.  One of my mother’s childhood friends was a 

missionary to the Congo during the 1950’s and early 1960’s and Mom sent some of our gently 

used clothing to Marianne.  The Levais were members of Old First Reformed Church in Passaic, 

NJ, the church where Mom (and I) grew up.  Their son, Blaise (a good friend of Mom’s though 

older), and his wife Marian, a doctor, went to India as missionaries.  They’d come back from 

time to time and my brother and I got to play with their four towheaded kids while Blaise and 

Marian and Mom and Dad would talk – I’m certain about all their mission work.   

Though at the time I didn’t really understand what any of them did, it clearly made a big 

impression on me.  Mom and Dad gave me a biography about Ida Scudder, to my knowledge 

the first female medical missionary in India.        

 

I was never privileged to go on a mission trip as a child as our kids were.  However, I was 

encouraged to volunteer in our community.  I worked as a candy-striper the summer I was 15 in 

a charity hospital in Paterson, NJ.  I also tutored kids at a nearby church.  I never thought of it 

before, but isn’t that mission?   

Mission.  When did you first become aware of mission?  When were you first involved with 

mission?  Typically, we Presbyterians went abroad to plant schools and hospitals in order to turn 

people to God.  We even did mission work here in the States.  Today, I sense mission is much 

broader and more peace-filled.  There are no more Poisonwood Bibles. At least I pray there are 

not.  Rather than imposing our ways, we attempt to come alongside, to nourish people where 

they are and perhaps turn them to God by our love.  And more and more I sense we’re 

learning that those with whom we’re in mission have a lot to teach us.  Mission, a two-

way street.  God’s love directs the traffic. 

 

Shalom, 

Lynn Coons 
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Search Committee Seeks Nominees 

 
The Search Committee has looked at the roster and sees there are great leadership 
opportunities for you!  The following leadership positions are available beginning April 
2022: 
 

Vice Moderator for Studies and Spiritual Development 
The purpose is to help Presbyterian Women in the Presbytery of Scioto Valley (PW/PSV) by recommending 
resources for study and by nurturing faith through prayer and Bible Study.  
 

Treasurer 
The purpose is to keep an accurate, up-to-date record of all monies received and disbursed  
for the Presbyterian Women in the Presbytery of Scioto Valley (PW /PSV).  
 

Communicator 
The purpose is to promote the reading and use of the churchwide publication, Horizons,  
among Presbyterian Women in the Presbytery of Scioto Valley (PW/PSV). To publicize  
news, concerns and issues of PW through the Presbytery newsletter.  
 

Search Committee members - 2 women 
 

  If you feel called to any of these positions, please contact Louise Davidson,     
           lchdavidson011@gmail.com. 
 
 
   
Mission Pledge Forms – for groups AND individuals 

Mission Pledge Forms for 2022 will be sent out with the directories.  The forms will also 

be on our PW/PSV webpage for easy download.  This year we are reimagining mission 

giving.  If your church has an active PW group which already makes a mission pledge, 

there are no changes.  If you belong to a church that does not have an active PW group, 

you as an individual may continue to support PW by making an individual mission pledge.  

You would send your mission offering to the PW/PSV treasurer, Nancy Shuster, in 2022 

Mission Pledges are divided the following ways:  80% going to the General 

Assembly Mission Program, 10 % to the Synod Mission Program and 10 % to the 

Presbytery Mission Program.  The 80% given to the General Assembly Mission 

Program is used for worldwide mission and also supports the Churchwide 

Coordinating Team and PW Staff.  Individuals can also pledge to support PW in our 

own presbytery and synod.  A suggested amount is 10% over and above the mission 

pledge amount.  Individuals may also contribute to the special offerings: Thank 

mailto:lchdavidson011@gmail.com
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Offering, Birthday Offering, and Fellowship of the Least Coin. All monies should be 

sent to the PW/PSV treasurer. 

 

   
 How do I watch the Online Churchwide Gathering Event? 

The Online Churchwide Gathering Event will be held on Zoom and also livestreamed on Presbyterian 

Women’s Facebook page. Zoom’s capacity is limited, but the livestream on Facebook is open to all. Go 

to PW’s Facebook page just a few minutes early, or whenever you can join on August 5, 4–6 pm ET! 

http://www.facebook.com/presbyterianwomenpcusa
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Some Solutions for Addressing Poverty -VM for Justice and Peace ,Susan Imel 

 

I struggled with finding a topic for the Justice and Peace column in this newsletter. Issues  

related to justice and peace cover a broad spectrum: should the column address racism, 

voting rights, poverty, the continuing effects of the pandemic, gun violence, wrongful 

convictions, or another area?  We read or hear about these areas and frequently don’t know 

how we can make a difference.  What actions can we take to address them?   

 

A goal of a recent book, Broke in America:  Seeing, Understanding, and Ending U.S. 

Poverty, is to help readers see poverty and then address it.  The authors, Joanne Samuel 

Goldblum and Colleen Shaddox, begin the book with a chapter designed to “throw out the 

caricature” that many of us have about people in poverty.  They maintain that poverty has 

been invisible to those who are not experiencing it.  Goldblum, founder of the diaper project, 

and Shaddox, a journalist with a long history of “writing too many stories about poor people,” 

have produced a book that examines the role of discrimination, sexism, and racism in 

trapping people in poverty. 

 

The voices of those affected fill the book.  Shane Ward, a former truck driver who had to give 

up driving due to a disability and to become his mother’s full-time caregiver, says “I just want 

people to read this book to understand that we’re not losers. We’re not lowlifes. We’re 

human beings that want everything in life just like everybody else.”  These voices put a face 

on poverty and the situations that create it.  

 

Each chapter of the book ends with a section titled ”What Can I do?” that contains a list of 

concrete steps that can be taken to address the chapter’s topic.  Suggestions range from 

making contact with policy makers to advocate for changes to providing direct services.  One 

of the suggestions at the end of the hygiene chapter, for example, is to start or support a 

basic needs bank.  This suggestion could be implemented by adding hygiene products to an 

existing food pantry, which some churches already do.   

 

Covenant, the church I attend, has a food pantry that delivers and, after reading the chapter 

on hygiene,  members of the book discussion group approached the food pantry coordinator 

about adding children’s and adult diapers and feminine hygiene products to the pantry.  

Hygiene items were collected through a special drive and repackaged into a 3-day supply. 

Now when clients are contacted about their food delivery, they are asked if any of these 

items are needed.  One client was nearly in tears when she learned she could get some 

adult diapers.  

 

Broke in America can be used by individuals or groups seeking ways address issues related 

to poverty.  Ask your church or local library to order a copy and/or form a book discussion 

group to talk about the book with others.    
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 TREASURER’S REPORT          July 11, 2021 
 

BEGINNING BANK BALANCE:                                                    $   4280.37    

 

INCOME/DEPOSITS  

4/14/2021    Bethany PC/ HLM                                                                      $        95.00  

4/16/2021    Donations (Widening the Circle/Rev. C. Ramsey )                      $     400.00                                                                                  

6/16/2021    Deposit 2nd Quarter Mission Dollars                                             $   4877.70 

6/16/2021    Deposit Spring Gathering Offering                                                $     150.00 

6/28/2021    Deposit Donation (Widening the Circle)                                       $       25.00 

                            

TOTAL INCOME:                                                                                                       $     5547.70                                                                          

 

EXPENSES/CHECKS 

Legal Aid Society                                                                              $         75.00 

Postage/Spring Newsletter/Susan Imel                                                         $         66.00 

PW/PC (USA) HLM  (Bethany PC)                                                                     $         95.00 

Zoom Annual Charge (Reimburse M. Pool)                                                    $       160.02 

Innovative Displays (125 Newsletters /Spring 2021                                     $       226.74     

Supplies Prayer Shawl /Reimburse L. Davidson                                          

 

   $          20.61                                                                                                

PW/PC(USA) 2nd Quarter 2021                                                                         $      4163.90 

PRESBYTERY OF SCIOTO VALLEY/ 2nd Quarter 2021                                    $       342.90 

SYNOD OF THE COVENANT/ 1st Quarter 2021                                               $       342.90 

PW/PSV/ Widening the Circle                                                                           $       404.39 

 

TOTAL EXPENSES:                                                                                                $     5897.46 

 

CHECKBOOK BALANCE:       July 11, 2021                                                        $     3930.61 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Nancy Shuster, Treasurer  
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Survey – We want (need) your opinion! 

PW/PSV understands that many PW groups were not able to 

meet last year and had no way to do the 2020-2021 PW Bible 

study on Lament (Into the Light: Finding Hope through Prayers 

of Lament).  We would like to offer that study to any woman in 

our presbytery via Zoom this coming year.  Although a start 

date has not been set, details about the time and frequency of 

the bible study will be based on the responses from those 

interested.  

We would also like to offer the 2019-2020 PW Bible study on 

the Ten Commandments (Love Carved in Stone) if there is 

enough interest.  This would probably not start until early 2022.  

Again, a start date has not been set and details about the time 

and frequency of the bible study will be based on the responses 

from those interested. 

We would also like to offer the use of our PW/PSV Zoom 

account to PW groups to use for regularly scheduled meetings.  

Another idea is to offer book discussions via Zoom.  We would 

like to do three or four of these throughout the year to connect 

women across our presbytery.  Once we decide on books and 

leaders, we would advertise a time for these.  If there is enough 

interest we might offer both daytime and evening groups.  

We would like to bring special speakers to our presbytery via 

zoom for conversation and questions.  There may be a small 

cost to attend these depending on the cost of the speaker.  Or 

maybe bring someone in to do a program that they have 

offered elsewhere (such as portrayal of a biblical woman or a 

specific bible story). 

We’re even thinking about an overnight retreat.  Cost for room 

and board would be charged at minimum.  We would probably 

look at March 2022 on a Friday evening until late afternoon on 

Saturday for the retreat.   

The CT (PW/PSV Coordinating Team) is interested in finding 

ways to get more women interested in PW.  Forming a task 

group to focus on ideas is one way to approach this. 

THANKS for filling out this survey indicating your interest in the 

expanding work of PW/PSV.  Print, complete and send to 

Martha Pool, 6845 Marietta Rd., Lancaster, OH 43130 or scan 

and email it to mjpool53@gmail.com.  (A form you can do 

online is available on our webpage.) 

Mark all that you are okay with! 

 I’m interested in the Bible Study on Lament 

 Monthly  Twice a month   Weekly 

 Morning   Afternoon  Evening 

Best Days  M  T    W    TH    F 

 

 I’m interested in the Bible Study on Ten 

Commandments 

 Monthly  Twice a month   Weekly 

 Morning   Afternoon  Evening 

Best Days  M  T    W    TH    F 

 

Using Zoom for PW Group: 

 My group might be interested in using PW/PSV Zoom 

for regularly scheduled meetings. 

 

 I’m interested in a Book Discussion Group 

 I would be willing to lead a book discussion 

 I have the following books to recommend for reading 

and discussion: 

 I’m interested in Special Speakers or Programs 

 I have the following speakers to recommend: 

Overnight Retreat: 

 I am interested in attending an overnight retreat. 

 I would be willing to serve on a team to organize the 

details of a retreat. 

 

PW Task Group: 

 I am interested in serving on a task group to get more 

women interested in PW. 

Name: 

_________________________________________ 

Church (include city): 

_____________________________ 

Phone: 

_________________________________________ 

Email address: 

___________________________________ 
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The Fall Gathering of PW/PSV 

Saturday, October 23rd  10:00 am to 2:00 pm 

 

Seeking Shalom for High-Risk Teens 

on Probation  with the Juvenile Court 

 

Speakers –  
 

Steve Telfer:  Staff Member at 
        Central Ohio Youth for Christ/Juvenile Justice Ministry,  
        Chaplain and Director of Spiritual Programming-  
        Multi-County Juvenile Detention Center in Lancaster 
 
 
Muriel Ballou:  Member and Choir Member,  

        First Presbyterian Lancaster 

 

Worship with Communion 
 

Mission Fair – Please bring whatever you wish to share for fundraising purposes!   
 

Mission In-Gathering – Items for various residential juvenile facilities – specifics 

will be shared in August 

 

 


